Report to Faculty Council from the CFPC as of 24 April 2017

 

In the 2016-2017 academic year, the CFPC received a total of 26 cases. The breakdown of the ARPT applications for the 2016-17 academic year are as follows:

· 1 withdrawal

· 14 for promotion and tenure

· 2 for tenure without promotion
· 9 for promotion to full professor

There were no appeals of denials of sabbatical.

The CFPC’s recommendations were as follows:

· 12 out of 14 were recommended for promotion and tenure

· 1 out of 2 were recommended for tenure without promotion

· 7 out of 9 were recommended for promotion to full professor

The President’s Office recommendations were as follows:

· 7 out of 14 were recommended for promotion and tenure (of the 7 denials for tenure, two cases were granted promotion to associate professor without tenure)

· 0 out of 2 was recommended for tenure without promotion

· 4 out of 9 were recommended for promotion to full professor

Of the total number of cases, the President’s Office approved 44% and denied 56%.

The President’s Office and the CFPC differed on 9 of the cases (36%).

Institutional Need & Tenure Density Rates
The VPAAs carefully articulated changes in “institutional need” and “tenure-density rates” in each department. Accordingly, the VPAAs noted that despite academic merit that some faculty members’ tenure and promotion applications were not approved. 
The VPAAs and the CFPC agreed that “institutional need” and tenure density rates needs to be discussed with faculty early in the tenure and promotion process through the Deans.

Personnel Guidelines

The CFPC strongly believes that the standards for scholarship should be articulated more fully in departmental personnel guidelines. In particular, it is crucial to distinguish the differences between the scholarship of an Associate Professor and a Full Professor. The VPAAs reminded CFPC that according to the CBA, Department’s personnel guidelines “need to be developed and applied by each department and all other bodies in making its personnel recommendations” and “subject to approval by the CFPC and Administration” (VPAA Office).  The VPAA’s Office will work with Deans to ensure that this occurs annually. 
